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— _CHAFFEY’S LQCK.
WOMENS INSTITUTE

Our "Friendship Night" November 13
was held in the charming Opinicon
lounge. Our president called us to
order with all repeating our Institute
Ode and Creed, Our motto for the
evening was "You can be discomraged
by failure or you can learn from it."
Then the individual members introduced
their guests,

Our minutes were read and approved.

Ellen Bonwill was our acting
secretary in the absence of Kathryn
Scott, who we are sorry to report,was
sick,

We accepted with thanks a cheque
from the Lions' Club to be put towards
the printing of the village book,
Laurel Fleming reported that the funds
for the book are gradually coming in,

We are very happy to have found
a 4H Club in Elgin which we can assist,

The Christmas Pot-Luck supper is to
be held December 7th in the Hall at 6:30
for the Chaffey's Lock community.

Cathy Vietch reported on our
plans for the "Specialty Food Table™
for the Rideau Crafts Christmas
Market, whiéh we are all looking
forward to,

We were happy to have our District
President with us, who reminded us
of the joint meeting in Philipsvilie
for Delta, Chaffey's Lock and Philips-
ville branches., She presented
several of our women with a gift
in token of their years of service
and long=-standing membership,

Our guest speaker was the V,0,N.,
Nurse Shirley Green, who gave us
a very interesting account of their
work and service to the area, One
could sense her love of people and
for her work, She reported that
patients progress more rapidly when
kept at home. Ieeds and Grenville
are hopeful that they will be able
to offer Chronic Home Care in 1981,

Glenna Langlois extended a vote
of appreciation to our guest and
presented her with a cheque for her
work,

A happy time of fellowship and
refreshments brought a splendid
meeting to a close,
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?? Appliance Problems ??

Repairs available to

all makes and models
Refrigerators, Stoves,
Freezers, Washers, Dryers,
and Air Conditioners

¥ Fast Efficient Service }

Seward Refrigeration
Tk o i R
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*;Hgegicultural Society.

A meeting was held on November 4th in
Newboro Municipal Hall. The second
vice-president, Mrs, Bonwill, presided.

The plans made for our Christmas
meeting were: 1, A work shop on wreath
making for those 1nterested,led by Mrs.
Bell and Mrs. Miller. Bring frames and
coloured trinkets and blue plastic,

2. Display of Christmas articles - some
prizes. These are made at home, 3. Talk
about Christmas plants - How to get the
best and longest pleasure from them,

4. Carol singing, ‘\ be

Exchange of gifté*%y drawn numbers,

No gift should cns% more than $2. Good-
1les - pot luck sandwiches and sweets
brought in small amounts by all members,

Members were asked to have reports of
voluntary work ready to hand in at the
December meeting,

The slate of officers for 1981 are:
President - Mrs. Don Williams
lst Vice - Mr, D.M. Ross
2nd Vice - Mrs, Bonwill
Treasurer - Rev. B, Heywood
Secretary - Mrs, Eleanor Green
Two Year Directors: Mrs. Sharen Jenkins,
Mrs. Elsie Goodman, Mr., and Mrs. Kim-
merly, Mrs. Winona Barker, Mrs., Fern
Donnelly,

One Year Directors: Mr. Leonard Prit-

chard, Mrs. Donald Henry, Mrs. Ileana

Blair, Mrs. Irene Arnould, Mrs, Evelyn
Bell,

Mrs. Bell introduced Susan and Carolyn
Hutchings, These two young ladies show-
ed our group a beautiful program of
slides taken during our bus trip to the
indoor Floralie show, s

Mrs., Arnould showed a second program
of slides. These were taken by her son
at the Floralie show in Belgium,

The two programs were very different
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and gave a very interesting contrast
as to how these shows are displayed.,
Door prizes were drawn which were
donated by the Kimmerlys. Lunch was
provided by the Salem ladies,
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Rideau Crafts‘

The November 10th workKshop
meeting of Rideau Crafts
proved to be successful
and well-attended, The
Rideau Crafts Workshop
Group was respensible
for an imaginative dam-
onstration making Christ-
mas decorations. The
demonstration included
the use of many different
materials from milkweed
pods and bittersweet for
corsages to wallpaper and
Christmas paper and wall-
paper as Christmas wrap,
411 enjoyed themselves
‘while producing their

own demonstrations from
various dried examples
generously supplied,

Following the worke-
shop a brief business
meeting was held. Those
in attendance voted on
recommendations resulting
from Planning and Object-
ives Day, October 6., Most
recommendations were accepted
with little alteration.

The exenutive will be
meeting this month, despite
the decision not to have
a2 December general meeting.
The next zeneral meeting
will be announced in futume
columns,

Plan to attend the
Rideau Crafts Jhristmas
Jdarket this saturday,
November 29 at Ridean
District High School
starting 10 a.m, to
4 p.m. -- for the best
local crufts available,

l “We Build or Repair”.
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,-! Erur-gy Efficient Homes
fl Quality Renovations
I

Heritage Restération

25 years experience

Complete Building Sunrici“

Builder's Reg'd h

H.E.(Ennis) James
Portland, Ont. |
Ph. 27 2-246]
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YHOME OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD"

Puppies available occasionally----
PET SHOP-EVERYTHING AT DISCOUNT PRICES!!

__________ Occasional Boarding

Dog and Cat accessories and food
Car, Wagon and Cherokee Barriers - New concept, JOEL BARRIER
Airline crates - all sizes

SPECIAL!! - MONTH OF DECEMBER ONLY: -
10% OFF----ALL PET ACCESSORIES EXCEPT FOOD & BOOKS.

Larry & Joan RUTTER

Located on Frontenac County Road #12

Between Sunbury and Highway 15

(613) 353-6238
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